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CALL TO ORDER AND ESTABLISHMENT OF A QUORUM 
Dr. Ingegno called the meeting to order at 1:00 PM. 
 
APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER 10, 2019 MINUTES 
Dr. Armijo moved to approve the Minutes as written and Ms. Hongsermeier seconded the 
motion.  The Board unanimously approved the motion. 
 

1. OLD BUSINESS 
A. CHIROPRACTIC BOARD DRY NEEDLING REGULATIONS 

Ms. Heisler informed the Board that the Secretary signed off on the Chiropractic Board’s 
dry needling regulations, which included the 20 hour training requirement.  The proposal 
will be published in the Maryland Register on December 6, 2019 for a 30 day public 
comment period.   
 

B.    CHANGES TO COMAR 10.26.02  
Dr. Ingegno asked the Board to review the latest proposal for any changes or additions 
before submission to the Secretary for signoff.  After a lengthy discussion, Ms. Black 
moved to incorporate the following changes to the proposed regulation and Dr. Armijo 
seconded the motion.  The Board unanimously approved the motion.   

 
Page 2 -(d) (ii) delete “ including ultrasound” 



 
Page 4 -E. insert (3) Passed the NCCAOM written and practical examination 
components in English; 
 
Page 10 - 08. (3) (d) delete “Herbal formulas; or” 

 
Ms. Reese stated that the Department of Health representatives may be able to move 
forward with the regulation prior to the AELR moratorium in December.  She then gave 
the Board a brief overview of the regulatory process.  She informed the Board that this 
process can take a minimum of 6 months before an effective date is granted. 
 
Ms. Heisler stated that she received an inquiry from the public questioning whether the 
Board should regulate the practice of herbal medicine.  Dr. Marinakis stated that herbal 
products are not regulated by Federal law and are currently defined as dietary 
supplements.  He added that anyone can buy herbs in grocery stores or over the internet.   
After a lengthy discussion, the Board decided to refrain from regulating herbs at this 
time. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:40 p.m. 
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